Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Finance
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Office of Financial Regulation has received the petition for declaratory statement from DFC Global Corp. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Chapter 560, Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner.
On November 21, 2017, the Florida Office of Financial Regulation (Consumer Finance) received a Petition for declaratory statement from DFC Global Corp. DFC Global, owner of Check Mart of Florida Inc. dba The Check Cashing Stores “TCCS” is licensed as a money service business in Florida. The Petitioner’s proposed business model is to license Kiosks in grocery store co-locations and to conduct both check cashing and payday lending activities from these Kiosks. TCCS desires to leverage the cash security protocols of the grocery store so as to not create a second cash concentration and theft risk. Similarly, TCCS would like to, at the option and election of the consumer, utilize pre-paid debit card to distribute the proceeds for both check cashing and deferred presentment transaction. The petition seeks a declaratory statement as to whether it is permissible under Chapter 560, Florida Statutes for TCCS to cash a check and load proceeds onto a prepaid debit card provided that the consumer will not bear any cost loading or withdrawing any of these proceeds; and for TCCS to distribute cash for check cashing and deferred presentment transactions, not at the Kiosk in the lobby of grocery store, but rather by sending the customer with a cash voucher or the similar receipt to the grocery store's service desk to have the cash disbursement occur through that more secure environment. 
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk, Office of Financial Regulation, P.O. Box 8050, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-8050, (850)410-9784, Agency.Clerk@flofr.com.

Please refer all comments to: Agency Clerk, Office of Financial Regulation, P.O. Box 8050, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-8050, (850)410-9784, Agency.Clerk@flofr.com.
